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PUBLIC NOTICE 
PUERTO RICO DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING  

2018 CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE AND EVALUATION REPORT 
 (CAPER) 

The Puerto Rico Department of Housing (PRDOH) hereby gives notice that the Consolidated Annual Performance Report 
and Evaluation Report (CAPER) 2018 has been drafted and will be available to the public for review for a period of 15 days 
through December 9, 2019. 

The PRDOH is required by the U.S Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) in compliance with 24 CFR, Part 
91.520 to submit an annual report that provides an assessment of the accomplishments and expenditure and the progress 
of activities carried out by the housing and community development programs.

• Community Development Grant Program (CDBG-State)  
• Housing Opportunity for Persons with AIDS (HOPWA)  
• Emergency Shelter Grant (ESG)  
• Home Investment Partnership Program (HOME)  
• Housing Trust Fund (HTF) 

Public is invited to review and comment on the copies of the draft CAPER that will be available at the following address:

Puerto Rico Department of Housing  
CDBG — State Program  
Strategic Planning Office  

606 Barbosa Ave.  
Juan C. Cordero Davila Building 4th floor  

San Juan, Puerto Rico

 For additional information and comments, you are welcome to contact our office at (787) 274-2527, Ext. 5109, 5112 during 
working hour from 8:00am to 12:00m and 1:00pm to 4:00pm or email address cdbg-municipal@vivienda.pr.gov. In addition, copy 
of the document will be available at www.vivienda.pr.gov Written comments will be considered until December 24, 2019.

Public Notice complies with 24 CR Part 91.115 (d)(1). 


